
                             

  
                

Jim Dotseth, Sec-Treasurer                            Ron Stolski, Executive Director 
1034 Anthony Way                                           5641 Rush Lake Court 
Victoria, MN 55386                                   Baxter, MN 56425 
Cell: (612) 226-6260                            Ph: (218) 829-1698 
dotsethj@comcast.net                   Cell: (218) 820-4742   
                                                          stolski@yahoo.com  
Dear MN HS Football Coach, 

On behalf of the Minnesota High School Football Coaches Association, I would like to inform you that the 
MFCA Recruiting Fair and Combine will be held at the TRAINING HAUS at TCO in EAGAN.  
(2645 Vikings Cir Suite 200; Eagan, MN  55121. The schedule will be as follows: 

MAY 3, 2025, at TCO in EAGAN: 
7:30-11:30 Combine for current 10th and 11th graders. 
10:00-Noon Recruiting Fair. (College coaches meet with HS coaches who each will have a table) 
Noon-5:00 Combine for current 8th and 9th graders. 

Once again, you play a vital role in the success of this event. Please take time to submit information about 
your Class of 2026 prospects. The information should be submitted between February 24th and March 10th. 
This is the best way to efficiently get your recruits’ information to upper-Midwest colleges. 

How to submit your information:     Player Information can be submitted at mnfootballcoaches.com/
recruit or at mnfootballcoaches.com  

Also, please pass the information below to your athletes that are interested in participating in the 
combine: 

IF YOU PLAN ON ATTENDING THE FAIR, EMAIL JEFF FERGUSON 
(jeffreyferguson94@gmail.com) BY APRIL 17th SO WE CAN ACCOMMODATE YOU. High school 
coaches will have a table and chair where they can meet with college coaches to discuss their prospects. 
Wireless Internet will be available so feel free to bring a laptop to review your video.  It is also a good idea to 
bring academic information about your prospects because we cannot include it in the information we distribute. 

The MFCA Recruiting Fair has been very well received. Each year over 40 colleges from the upper-Midwest 
and over 40 Minnesota high school coaches attend. We provide recruiting information from nearly 150 high 
schools, including information for nearly 800 prospects, to colleges. There is no cost for high school coaches 
to participate. 

Attending the fair is a great way to promote your players, especially “under the radar” D2/D3 players. College 
coaches appreciate the ability to speak to so many high school coaches in one setting instead of driving to each 
school. Remember, whether you are able to attend the fair or not, you should still submit the prospect 
information for your 2026 graduates. Thank you! 

Sincerely, 
Jeff Ferguson 
MFCA 
jeffreyferguson94@gmail.com 
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